
 

 

ILAM CAMPER INFORMATION 
 
Hello Campers! 
 
You can arrive at the venue field for camping from 4.00 pm onwards on Saturday 16 
September.  When you enter the venue field take the track between Latham Hall Farm 
house and the farm building to the right of it and then park on the left at the rear of the 
Farm house.  
 
Our Equitrek trailer will be at the entrance to the camping area. There is a water trough 
available at the rear of the Farm house and a water tap in the shed on the left of the 
entrance area to camping (when leaving the camping area).  There is plenty of space for 
camping and corralling. 
 
The venue field is around 1000 feet above sea level and quite exposed so bring extra 
layers for you and your horse! 
 
The local shop, pub and chippy are in Waterhouses village - to get to this turn right out of 
the venue field, then turn right onto the A523.  Follow this main road and you will get to 
Waterhouses in about 1 mile. 
 
Manifold Stores (general shop) is on the left hand side of the main road.  It closes at 9.00 
pm on Saturday and opens at 8.30 am on Sunday.  It sells food and drink and has a 
cashpoint. 
 
Ye Olde Crown pub is also on the left hand side of the main road almost next door to the 
shop.  It does pub grub. 
 
Also on the left hand side of the main road at the other end of Waterhouses is the 
Riverside Cafe fish and chip shop.  It is open until 10.00 pm on Saturday, closed on 
Sunday.  I’ll leave a menu for there with the first camper that arrives.  You can phone your 
order through on 01538 308434. 
 
Blenheim Veterinary Practice is on call out tonight and for the ride tomorrow - Tel 01335 
342111. 
 
I will be at the venue from around 4.00 pm but if I’m not there and you need to contact me 
for anything its best to either text my mobile number - 07931 244430 or phone my home 
number -  01538 308467 - as mobile signals can be very poor and often my mobile phone 
won’t pick up a phone call. 
 
Bob and I live less than a mile from the venue so can pop up at any (reasonable!) time if 
any problems. 
 
There may be holiday guests staying in Latham Hall Farm so please keep noise to a 
minimum. 
 
Hope you and your horses all have a good night and wake up refreshed ready for a great 
ride! 

Julie Turner 



 

 

 
 


